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Ware Rotary Club’s Monthly Bulletin 
 

Ware Rotary Club meets at Wodson Park, Ware, Herts. (01920 487091) every Wednesday 

at 12.45pm (except where a fifth Wednesday occurs in the month when the meeting is at 7.30pm and except the 

first Wednesday, when a Monday evening meeting occurs) 

 
President Stuart Storey Heathfield, 4 Belle Vue Road, Ware, SG12 7BDHome 01920 467194 M: 07780 677757   

 
First things first - thankyou to all Rotarians who supported us in Lavenham at the Swan Hotel. 

 
Just to let you know Shirley and I really enjoyed the weekend and we hope those that attended did too. 
Somewhere in the Wheel report will be a photograph of the hard earned parking space booked for Scott 
who completely missed it - he parked near it which meant he took up two spaces. I bet he blamed 
Audrey!  

  
Everybody who arrived during Saturday the 6th April parked up and then went wandering around the 15th 

Century town searching out tea and coffee. and other small items of interest. Some bought unique items 

especially John and Jan- their feather carving was wonderful. Then it was back to one of the areas close to 

the bar where orders for coffee diminished and wine and whisky orders took over. 

It was really good to catch up with former squadron Leader Stu Ager and wife Jo. Stu was my best man 

back in 1970. He failed miserably all those years ago as he arrived late to the stag drinks party and by then 

my drinks had been spiked and the damage done. 

The proceedings began at 7pm with pre dinner drinks. We had our own room for dinner with 26 sitting 

down to enjoy the food provided. I got one order wrong- yes it was Denise. The wines were excellent and 

flowed throughout the evening - Alan Thomas chose the Red so if you didn't enjoy then you know who to 

blame! and I chose the white. 
 
Stu Ager gave a short 30 minute requested 10 minute speech !! As a fast jet pilot during the cold war it 

was a really good listen and yes Scott stayed awake so it must have been good. If you ever want a report 

on the speech don't ask Nigel. Nigel is always good company and his little red face towards the end of the 

dinner betrayed a level of near inebriation to be celebrated and we did... It was good fun all round. Shirley 

and I along with Stu and Jo Ager, John and Jan Wing, and Alan and Carole Thomas lasted to just beyond 

1am on Sunday morning. We used Sue Meishke's birthday as an excuse to have a last drink although we 

never told her ! 
 
Thirteen Rotarians took the conducted tour of the town on Sunday morning starting out at around 11.00 

am. I asked John Wing to write a report for us which he has done . The report will be a separate item in 

the wheel. 

We all ventured out and about on Sunday- ending in a coffee shop. Reg saw John and Sue through the tea 

room window and invited them in. There were no spare seats so John then suggested that Shirley and I 

return to the hotel to see our guests off on their journey home. All he wanted was our seats...!!! 

 
We learned during the following week that Nick and Sara had struggled to get away as they ended up with a 

flat battery which cost them a 3 hour wait. Apart from the latter all went smoothly. 
 
Thank you once again 
Stuart and Shirley 

 
 

  
 

 
 

Please view the Facebook Page for further 
details and the circulation of “Flyers” and 

“Posters”. 
www.facebook.com/WareRotary/ 

 

OTHER ROTARY EVENTS 

PUT THEM IN YOUR DIARY!!!! 

2019   

   

21-23 JUN District Conference 

28 JUL Strawberry Tea 

Please view the new “Diary” on the website: 

 

www.warerotary.co.uk 
 

 

Host, Grace and Vote of Thanks 

Please remember! It is YOUR responsibility 

to find a replacement if you are unable to 

fulfil your commitment. 

IF IT IS YOUR TURN TO CARRY OUT 

THIS DUTY 

You should additionally write a short 

article on the speaker and subject for the 

‘Wheel’, with a photo (1 Paragraph will 

suffice). 

 

Club Meetings and Members Duties 

(Speaker Finder) 

Date Club Meetings Host/Grace/VOT 

26 June Handover Debbie 

1 July  Barrie 

10 July Gin tasting – 
Dowsetts Farm 

Jeff 

17 July  Roy 

24 July  John 

31 July Evening Sue 

 

http://www.facebook.com/WareRotary/


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Presidents weekend Lavenham 

Tour Sunday Morning 7
th

 April 

At 11am 13 of the Ware Rotary group met our Lavenham Guide, Claire Partner, outside The Swan.  

We were joined by two friends of the guide and an Australian visitor for a 1-hour tour of the Town. 

We learnt that Lavenham boasts a total of more than 300 Listed Buildings (Ware has 207).  They are 

mostly timber framed – said to be the largest collection in the country -and date from the heyday of the 

Town in the 15
th

 and early 16
th

 centuries  

The Town’s wealth came from woollen cloth weaving and it became famous for its heavy blue broad-

weave. During the reign of Henry VIII in the 1520’s Lavenham has been shown with a population of 

about 2,000 (its population now) to have been the 14
th

 wealthiest town in England with at least 40 

families earning more than £10 per year.  Its wealthiest citizen was taxed/fined £3,000 by the King 

(equivalent to at least 2 – 3 £million today).   

The Towns wealth declined in the 16
th

 century when Flemish weavers developed a lighter cloth which 

became more fashionable and Henry VII’s wars with France cut off lucrative markets.  The loss of 

wealth meant that the buildings were not replaced in later times as has happened in most other places. 

The tour took us to the Market Place from which most of the Town’s streets radiate.  The huge 

Guildhall occupies most of one side.  Built originally by the Guild of Corpus Christi which would have 

been the principal regulator of the wool trade.  The building has over time functioned as town hall, 

prison, hospital and workhouse and is now owned by the National Trust. 

The conservation requirements of Listing mean the colour of the plaster and render on buildings is 

strictly regulated.  The colours include ‘Lavenham Pink’ a colour originally created by mixing pigs 

blood with lime.  These days you buy it from Dulux!  The exposed oak timbers are generally a grey 

colour created by regular application of limewash which preserves the wood.  (Painting exposed timber 

black is a non -traditional 20
th

 century practice.)    

The many buildings of interest included the school house where the artist John Constable was an 

unhappy pupil, a street in which Penny Cottage, Florin House and Pound House are to be found along 

with the house in which the poem Twinkle Twinkle Little Star is reputed to have been written.  

The walk returned to the Swan along Water Street.  The now culverted stream running under it would 

have been where the blue woad dying would have been carried out.  Buildings in the street included 

Lavenham Priory and the impressive De Vere House which features along with the Guildhall in one of 

the Harry Potter films. De Vere was the family name of the Earls of Oxford the medieval Lords of the 

Manor.  – John Wing 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 On Wednesday 3rd April a group of us visited the Essex & Herts Air Ambulance, on arrival we just missed a 

call out and then it arrived back without our knowledge as we were being given an introduction chat by our 

hosts for the visit. We were then taken out to the Helicopter, an Agusta Westland 169, and given a guided tour 

of its facility's and capability's, it really is an amazing piece of kit. They are dispatched on average 6 times a 

day with each mission cost average of £2200. The Agusta takes two Pilots a Doctor and Critical Care 

Paramedic and can reach the furthest parts of Essex or Herts in under 20 minutes with a fuel cost of £145 per 

Flying Hour. They treat an average of 1000 patients per year and have attended 23,206 missions since 1998 

with costs in excess of £750,000 per month, they have two Helicopters and four rapid response Cars. At the 

moment they do not fly when its dark but are making plans to to Fly night and day, and hope the Hospitals will 

provide Helipads with lights for safe night landings. 

They are not funded by NHS and are a Registered Charity, some money from Government and from National 

Lottery helps the finances but the majority of money comes from donations and their own Lottery for more 

information or if you want to support the link is:  https://www.ehaat.org/about-us/about-ehaat/ 

I think we all agreed it was a well organised team that run the missions and that hosted us on the day, lets hope 

none of us needs to have a closer look any time soon! 

 

 
 

https://www.ehaat.org/about-us/about-ehaat/

